
 

  

Australian Lowline Cattle Association Inc. 

Website: www.lowlinecattleassoc.com.au     E-mail:   office@lowlinecattleassoc.com.au 

ALCA  N E W S L E T T E R  

This year the ALCA AGM & Conference will be held 

on Saturday 3rd November at the Commodore 

Airport Hotel, 449 Memorial Ave. in Christchurch, 

New Zealand. A bus tour of some surrounding 

Lowline studs has been organized for Sunday 4th 

November, the day after the AGM. 

 

All members, Australian, New Zealand & 

international, are cordially invited to attend what 

will be a really interesting event organized by the 

NZ South Island Promotion Group. This is a great 

opportunity to meet some of our New Zealand 

Lowline members & see how they operate their 

farms in a different climate zone. It will also be an 

opportunity to meet our New Zealand 

counterparts face-to-face. 

 

Registration Forms for attending this event are 

available from Carole Johns at the ALCA Office 

office@lowlinecattleassoc.com.au 

 

Registrations close Sunday 30th September  

Send completed registrations to:  

office@lowlinecattleassoc.com.au 

Late registrations will incur a $20 pp admin fee. 

 

ACCOMMODATION TO BE BOOKED DIRECTLY 

WITH THE COMMODORE AIRPORT HOTEL BY 

SEPTEMBER 30. ROOMS CANNOT BE GUARANTEED 

AFTER THAT DATE.  

Please email reservations@commodorehotel.co.nz 

or call +64 (03) 358-8129  

(Freephone NZ 0508 266 663 / Aust. 1800 628 

357) and quote our conference booking reference:  

389-9061-4312 

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate 

to contact me on (02) 6773 3295. 

      

Carole Johns 

ALCA Executive Officer 
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Membership renewal 

The cut-off date for Membership renewal is 

coming soon. If your membership hasn’t been 

renewed, you animals may be deactivated on the 

ALCA database so to avoid this, renew now. 

 

Easy to do using the Lowline Shop – 

www.lowlineshop.com 
 

http://www.lowlinecattleassoc.com.au/
mailto:office@lowlinecattleassoc.com.au
http://www.lowlineshop.com/


 

ALCA would like to welcome our latest new 

members from Australia, New Zealand & USA.  

 

 

Mackay Christian College (School Membership) 

Mackay, Qld – Mackay College Lowlines 

 

Justin Jagger   (Commercial Membership)  

Glencoe, SA  

 

Tom and Tenae Stentz   (Full Membership) 

Spokane, Washington, USA  – TRG Ranch  

 

Paul Findlay         (Full Membership) 

Merriwa, NSW – Braeside Lowlines 

 

Pablo Gregorini   (Full Membership) 

Darfield, South Island, NZ  – Providence Farm  

 
 

Welcome to new Members 
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The Lowline Shop has limited edition Lowline 

Mugs available for purchase.  

Incorporating the Lowline logo & our favorite 

slogan ‘A little bull goes a long way’, these mugs 

are perfect for your tea or coffee or as a gift.   

Visit www.lowlineshop.com to purchase one 

 

 

Lowline Mugs 

Another way to avoid a late registration fee is to 

calf record your calves for $5.50 each so they 

are entered on the database before they are 12 

months of age. 

Then you can register them at any age without 
paying a late registration fee. 

Late Registration Fee Amnesty is possibly ending soon…… 

ALCA has had an amnesty on late registrations for 

the past 18 months so any cattle registered over 12 

months of age would not be charged a LATE 

REGISTRATION FEE. 

 

This ruling will be discussed at the next AGM in  

New Zealand in November & the late registration 

fee may be re-introduced SO………. 

 

If you have any cattle older than 12 months of age 

that you intend to register, why not register them 

now & avoid a possible late registration fee! 

 

 

Registration Forms can be found on the ALCA 
website => The Association =>Forms & Downloads 

 

http://www.lowlineshop.com/


 

Genetics: The big cow myth – 
measuring the economic impact 

 
By Beef Central, 21 August 2018 

Prominent Angus seedstock breeder Harry Lawson 

shares his views on cow size and ‘frame creep’ in 

the seedstock industry. Despite the fact that 

eastern Australia is experiencing one of the worst 

droughts ever, beef producers are paying record 

prices for bulls with record Mature Cow Weight 

EBVs, and don’t seem to be connecting the dots, 

he says…. 

https://www.beefcentral.com/genetics/genetics-the-big-

cow-myth-measuring-the-economic-impact/ 

This is a really interesting article & well worth 

reading. Harry Lawson discusses fertility, feed 

costs & other issues which become problems 

during drought years. 

He says’ Fertility & cow efficiency will always be the 

backbone of any cow/calf operation. The big, lean, 

high milk cows are always the first to fall over 

when feed resources are limited.’ 

‘The feed costs of running a 700kg cow versus a 

500-550kg cow is $100 per cow per year, so 

assuming cows are kept for 5 years on average, 

this is over $500 per breeder additonal cost.  

However the biggest cost is the risk of 

reproductive failure. Larger cows with high milk 

production that are lean increases the chance that 

they will fail to re-breed in time to have the 365 

day calving interval.’ 

*These points are all benefits of our Lowline cattle 
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GOTAFE together with AgBiz assist and Murray Dairy are 

excited to be launching the Certificate IV in Agribusiness 

for woman. 

The program will provide women from remote and rural 

areas the opportunity to study the Cert IV agribusiness 

course using an online platform and face to face 

networking opportunities in order to build business 

capabilities, grow their agribusinesses and further 

develop business and personal resilience that comes 

with living and working in remote communities. 

AgBiz assist will be on board to support the women 

individually to set up their home computer and install 

the technology needed for the program delivery. They 

will also support the women to start using the online 

platform whilst Beate Barnes from GOTAFE will facilitate 

the delivery of the training and assessment.  

The program runs over 18 months and will include 

topics like work health and safety, recruiting managing 

and retaining staff, quality assurance processes inside 

the farm gate, business accounting and developing risk 

management strategies to implement in their current 

businesses. 

This is a great opportunity that is being offered at no 

cost (depending on eligibility) to help advance computer 

and business skills in rural women from  

within remote and regional communities. 

 

 Women in Agribusiness - Vic 

 

 

https://www.beefcentral.com/genetics/genetics-the-big-cow-myth-measuring-the-economic-impact/
https://www.beefcentral.com/genetics/genetics-the-big-cow-myth-measuring-the-economic-impact/
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2018 Royal Brisbane Show (EKKA) Results 
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2018 Royal Brisbane Show (EKKA) Results…cont. 
 

 

 

 

Tanview Master – Senior & Grand Champion Bull Loc-Hi Norman – Junior Champion Bull 

 

Lockyer District High School Team 

 

Rotherwood Nova Girl – Junior Champion Heifer 



 

  

2017 Royal Brisbane Show (EKKA) Results….cont 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Royal Sydney Show Results 
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Loc-Hi Liberty – Senior & Grand Champion Female 

 

Congratulations to all exhibitors at the 

EKKA for another great showing of 

Australian Lowlines! 
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Australian Lowline – recognized as a Heritage Breed 

ANGUS (NATIVE ANGUS) 

Country of origin:  Aberdeen, Scotland (UK) 

Number in Australia: unknown (being researched) more than 50 females 

Background: Also known as Native Aberdeen Angus, it is the original breed from Scotland kept alive through 

several lines in Scotland, NZ and Australia. Shorter in height, beefier, and more robust than the modern 

Angus which stems from long legged, larger framed but less solid American lines. In Scotland the breed 

goes back some 1,000 years. 

Angus polled beef cattle arrived in Tasmania in the 1820's and mainland Australia in the 1840's. Breed has 

been modernised with the import of larger, longer legged American genetics through the years and there 

are not many studs left of traditional Aberdeen Angus without these modern genetics. In New Zealand there 

are only 3 Studs left unadultered, American companies recently purchased 10,000 Semen straws from these 

studs. 

An ancient breed that is naturally polled - for as far back as records go - with Galloways, the oldest known 

polled breeds. Angus cattle are mostly all black in their native country, however red Angus became part of 

the breed and are popular these days. Red English Longhorns were put into the black polled Scottish breed 

to make them stronger during the late middle ages; this gave the red gene which cropped out as one in four 

births. A prominent breeder decided the breed should be black so reds took a nosedive for some time. Red 

Angus have their own studbook in Australia after a 1970 decision of Angus Australia not to have a separate 

register. This decision has been overturned in recent times. 

Lowline Angus were developed in Australia from 1929 at the Trangie Research Centre which retained 

valuable heritage lines, closing their Angus stud to outside blood in 1964. As the names denotes, a 

somewhat smaller beast than the commercial one in stature. Trangie Research Centre is at Trangie, NSW, 

and is run by the NSW Dept. of Agriculture; they research sheep and cattle genetics. Lowlines are a very pure 

breed of Angus going back to1920's imports, regarded now as an Australian heritage breed, all being 

descended from the Trangie lines and do not use upgrades. The Trangie herd of Lowlines was dispersed in 

1993. 

 

 

 

 

This is an exerpt from the Rare Breeds Trust of Australia. After recent correspondence with the Rare Breeds 

Trust, Lowlines are now recognized as a Heritage Breed descending from the Native Angus which are 

included on their Rare Breeds listing. Our breed is one of the very few that have a traceable heritage, with no 

introduced genetics from other breeds.  

http://rarebreedstrust.com.au/public/pages/species 

 

 

Photo : Aberdeen Angus bull, April 

1929, Government Printer, NSW. 

 

 

Read more about our Lowline heritage & 

history in the ‘Australian Lowline’ book 

available from  

The Lowline Shop www.lowlineshop.com  

or through the ALCA website 

www.lowlinecattleassoc.com.au 

 

http://rarebreedstrust.com.au/public/pages/species
http://www.lowlineshop.com/
http://www.lowlinecattleassoc.com.au/
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2018 Royal Melbourne Show 

Preparations are underway for the Royal 

Melbourne Show. 

Australian Lowlines will be on display from 

Saturday 29th September until midday Tuesday 

2nd October in the Livestock Pavilion 

 

Judging will be on Monday 1st October at 9am. 

 

Come along & see the great cattle Victorian 

Lowline breeders have to offer. Join exhibitors 

after judging for a chat & nibbles. 

We hope to see you there…… 
 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Farmstyle …. online 
 

 

Farmstyle is an online community for small 

and hobby farmers to learn everything 

about farming and country living. 

 

Free online forums with many topics to 

interest cattle enthusiasts, including 

Farmer’s Workshop, Getting started, 

Farming ideas, Planning/Management, 

Farms for sale, Livestock, Crops/Pastures, 

Self/Sustainability, and many more topics. 

https://farmstyle.com.au 

 

 

How do I find other ALCA members in my state? 

Networking is one of the benefits of being an ALCA member & there are times when we need to 

contact other Lowline breeders. 

 

The ALCA website provides easy access to member details from each state & country. 

 

www.lowlinecattleassoc.com.au 

 

 Membership =>  Members Directory => click on the relevant area in Australia, New Zealand 

& Overseas to find the listings 

 

There are Promotion Groups in each state & country. ALCA encourages members to become actively 

involved with the Promotion Groups to help with networking & promotion of cattle. 

 

 Membership => Promotion Groups => select the Promotion Group for your state for contact 

details  

 

https://farmstyle.com.au/
http://www.lowlinecattleassoc.com.au/


 

 

Cloudbreak Lowlines, located in Eungella, Central 

Queensland, Australia, has had a very busy, successful 

year.   

Since attending the last AGM in Brisbane, where our 

two farm-girls helped Jeanette blow out the candles 

on the 25th anniversary cake, our registered cattle 

have been sold around the state, including to Malanda 

and Yeppoon and have gone on to win ribbons at their 

local shows.   

 

Cloudbreak had our most successful show season yet, 

supported by the wonderful students at Mackay 

Christian College, at the Marlborough, Finch Hatton, 

Mackay, Proserpine, and for the first time, Townsville 

and Sarina shows, where our animals won several 

blue, and broad ribbons.  

In our area of Northern Queensland, we have no 

compact breed competitions, just ‘all breeds’ and are 

up against the iconic NQ Braham breed & are finally 

gaining acceptance and grudging respect by 

‘traditional’ cattle producers.  Our Lowline x led steer 

surprised us by winning at most shows in the 

lightweight competition against all-breeds. 

 

We were lucky enough to have the opportunity to 

purchase new stock (thanks to Beef Australia) from 

South-East Queensland, and Victoria, to further 

improve and expand our bloodlines.   

Cloudbreak hosted a James Cook University veterinary 

work experience student, and of course attended Beef 

Australia, where we showed with MCC assistance, and 

helped on the ALCA stand during the week.  It was an 

amazing week, and a great opportunity to catch up 

with other ALCA members from across the East Coast 

of Australia. 
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A busy year for Cloudbreak Lowlines 

Cloudbreak has hosted several ‘Helloworld’ catered, 

group farm tours during the year, attended monthly 

markets to sell our branded Eungella Lowline beef, 

continued to sell our bulk Eungella Lowline Beef by 

the side to great reviews, and supply the local 

Eungella General Store.   

We were asked to present a talk at an inaugural Soil 

Health Symposium, and were very excited to host 

and cater for the ‘Greater Whitsunday Food Network 

Annual Farm to Plate Bus Tour’, including serving 

lunch to Celebrity Chef Matt Golinsky (no pressure!).  

Cloudbreak had numerous TV, radio & print media 

coverages, including our ‘Frost’ photos that went all 

around the country, and even the world!  

Cloudbreak even made an appearance a few times in 

the wonderful ALCA 25th anniversary book.   

 

We will be celebrating our 10th year as ALCA 

members next year, so planning even bigger and 

better things! 

 

Mandy, Kell, Imogen & Cassidy Tennent 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Eungella Lowline Beef  

– from paddock to plate 


